The PDCWG has not met since the last ROS meeting.

The PDCWG continues to review frequency events as ERCOT collects data from recent events.  There appears to be some decline in turbine droop performance during recent events.  Frequency decline during the first minute of most events continues to occur.  See attached presentation for example frequency graphs.

An alternative method of evaluating QSE SCE performance has been suggested.  The “standard deviation” of SCE does not compare SCE to Frequency and encourages reduction of SCE even if it makes interconnection frequency worse.  This performance measure would evaluate all QSE’s for all intervals of the month.  The same equation for SCPS1 that is used for Regulation Service providers can be modified and used for all QSE’s.  The participation factor can be changed to QSE Total Generation divided by Total ERCOT Load.  A sample of Monthly data is in the attached presentation.

Sydney Niemeyer

PDCWG Chair

713-207-5051

